

DOC21/809671

Jim Betts
Planning Secretary
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment
Locked Bag 5022,
Parramatta NSW 2124

Attn: Shiraz Ahmed

28th July 2021

Dear Mr Betts

Samuel Gilbert Public School (SSD 9274): Submission of Condition D8 Pedestrian Crossing

I refer to Samuel Gilbert Public School approved upgrade SSD on the 15th February 2020.

In accordance with condition D8 of the Development Consent, SINSW & traffic consultant, Cardno has consulted with the Hills Shire Council on the provision of formal pedestrian crossing within the refuge across Ridgecrop Drive.

Following detailed consultation between School Infrastructure NSW and Hills Shire Council, it has been agreed between parties that the existing crossing facilities on Ridgecrop Drive, Gilbert Road and Excalibur Road are adequate. An outcome has been agreed that an additional formal pedestrian crossing within the refuge across Ridgecrop Drive is not required.

The Department of Education would like to submit the following documents to the planning secretary as evidence that demonstrates the discussion and agreement with the Hills Shire council:

- Meeting Minutes- Hills Shire Council Consultation dated 11th March 2021 (Item 2: Condition D8)
- Council consultation Memo V01 dated 4th Feb 2021
- Post approval consultation record
- Council Email confirmation

Should you wish to discuss the above further please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.

Yours sincerely

Tim Shand

Project Director

Schools Infrastructure NSW